Minutes of Western Regional Research Meeting, W-102

July 1, 2002 to June 30, 2003

Beltsville, Maryland

September 27-28, 2003

Recorded by Lou Gasbarre, Secretary 

The meeting was called to order by Jim Miller, Chair, at 8:30 am, September 27, at USDA BARC,, Beltsville, MD.  There were 4 members and a guest in attendance.  The following units were represented:  ARS-USDA, Beltsville, MD (Lou Gasbarre), University of Minnesota (Bert Stromberg) and Louisiana State University (Tom Klei, Jim Miller). Tom Terrill (Fort Valley State Univeresity, Fort Valley, GA) was the guest.   

The 2002 minutes and the current agenda were approved.

The continuation of the project was discussed. Should we still be a multi-state research project, switch to an Information Exchange Group format or let the project drop? It was decided to remain a multi-state research project in light of the many collaborative efforts currently in place between existing stations and proposed new additions. New additions will be: UT (Utah State University, Noelle Cockett), AR (USDA ARS Booneville, Joan Burke), WV (USDA ARS Beaver, Ken Turner), KY (University of Kentucky, David Horohov) and possibly another VA institution (Virginia State University, Stephan Wildeus).  

The administrative advisor, Dr. David Thawley, was unable to be present at the meeting. Pursuant to last year’s comments by Dr. Stromberg, acting in behalf of Dr. Thawley, some points with particular regard to the project renewal were reemphasized:


1.
Collaboration within the project in very important.  It isn’t enough that several members have similar projects.  It is valuable to have and list separately publications that represent collaborative efforts.


2.
It is also very important to have an extension component to the project; about 25% of the effort should be spent on extension and outreach.

Two members (Jim Miller and Ray Kaplan) are part of a USDA SARE project which also has an extension component. Jim Miller will send Bert Stromberg the SARE extension write up as a template for the W-102 re-write.

It was decided to spend the majority of the meeting on the re-write and defer brief station reports to Sunday. The 4 members present agreed to act as the re-write committee. The objectives as outlined by Lou Gasbarre were discussed and assigned as follows:


I.
Alternate Control Agents



a. Biocontrol (Miller)




1. Fungi




2. Condensed tannins



b. Natural Agents (Miller)



c. New Chemicals (Stromberg)


II.
Disease Resistance to Helminths and Protozoa



a. Immunity (Gasbarre)



b. Genomics of Resistance (Gasbarre)



c. Parasite genomics as related to diagnosis and vaccines (Gasbarre)


III.
Epidemiology and Management of Helminths and Protozoa



a. Epidemiology including drug resistance (Klei)



b. Farm management practices (Stromberg)



c. Integration of information into Agricultural systems

Work began by identifying collaborative projects as they might fit into the above scheme so that objective coordinators could start writing their sections.

Meeting adjourned for lunch at 12 noon.

Jim Miller called the meeting to order again at 1:30 pm.  Work on the re-write continued.

The afternoon was spent concentrating on starting a draft document that will be sent to the members for making any changes, additions, corrections, etc. 

Meeting was adjourned for the day at 5:30 pm.

Jim Miller reconvened the meeting at 8:00 am September 28, 2003.

Progress on the re-write document was discussed. The schedule of events was established as follows:


Oct 10, 2003 - Section coordinators will submit their drafts to the rewrite coordinator

Oct 17, 2003 - Draft document will be sent to members of the list serve and other interested parties for additions/corrections/updating


Oct 31, 2003 - comments on the draft document returned to rewrite coordinator

Nov 14, 2003 - Amended version sent to members of the list serve and other interested parties for final comments


Nov 21, 2003 - final comments due to rewrite coordinator

Each station present (LA, MN and USDA Beltsville) gave a brief overview of their current year work. Our guest, Dr. Terrill, gave an overview of his work at Fort Valley State University.

There was some discussion on the status of a website, but the committee (Ed Platzer, David Lindsay and Milt McAllister) was not present to report on progress. Milt McAllister has dropped out of the group so that leaves a vacancy to be filled.

Discussion followed about the meeting site for next year.  Dwight Bowman had volunteered last year to begin looking for meeting locations for 2004 as the AAVP meeting will be in Philadelphia. Lou Gasbarre said he would take on that responsibility pending further input from Dwight.

Jim Miller reported that he had only received one annual report and would remind everyone (again) to submit their annual reports via the listserv.

Bert Stromberg was nominated by Lou Gasbarre to be Member-At-Large. Jim Miller seconded the motion and Bert was unanimously elected.

Jim Miller adjourned the meeting at 10:00 am.

